GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.30 pm Monday 4th September 2017
Patients Present:

John Walton

Denise Shute

Ashley Shute






Tricia Walker

John Austerberry
Gavin Parker





Norma Barker

Surgery Representation:
Dr K Thompson
Jenni Dollman
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	Apologies: PL
Chair:  John Walton

Welcome – new member Mr Gavin Parker


	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting – agreed.

	

	3
	Matters Arising

1. Ideas for New Events and National Awareness Campaigns Calendar

a. Teenager event at KEVI – TW has tried several times to engage with KEVI and has recently been sent a leaflet of a counselling event that KEVI ran for their students (copy enclosed).  The group agreed this subject appeared to have been covered and thought it best to focus on a new project.  KT suggested Self Care Week, 13th – 19th November 2017.  JD to resend NAPP bulletin with details on.  Members to contact JD if interested in progressing.
2. Morpeth Health Centre Car Park
Health and Safety Proposal Plan shared with group.  All of these works to be paid for by Landlord Capital Works.  NHSPS have agreed to remove island at entrance to car park.  What, if any, additional parking will NHSPS provide when top floor is occupied?  Patients experiencing difficulties in parking for appointments due to lack of spaces – will staff park off site?  Can effective management of car park be done?  JW expressed disappointment in NHSPS failure to redesign spaces.  GP wondered if patients could be encouraged to use public transport, walk, cycle etc.  Use Gazette to promote?  JD suggested raising at NHSPS tenants meeting on behalf of PPG, JW to write letter advising patients struggling to get parked.  JW also to write to housing developer regarding the roundabout junction expressing our concerns.
3. Patient Online - registering patients for online services

a. Patient information leaflet and consent form to be circulated and promoted.
b. JD to see RG.  Little slip with reminder likely more effective than printing directly onto side of prescription.  Done.

4. Current Doctor Provision

A recent update has been shared with patients via handout slips in reception, on the practice website and in the recent Greystoke Gazette.  Dr Kurian now back to work.

5. PPG Survey, September 2017.  JW to draft questions.  JD to contact JW.  To include section on car park.
6. Reception Desk – KT advised friends and family feedback suggested reception desk looked untidy and wondered what was the group’s perspective of the area?  The group felt everything displayed seemed relevant and tidy.  Like the Greystoke Gazette trays.  Admin to keep on top of this.
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	NHS Choices Patient Feedback

One received since last meeting.

Best practice I've ever used!
I’ve been with Greystoke twice as I moved twice. One GP saved my life by diagnosing a tumour, and I will never forget that. Every single GP is excellent, pleasant and kind attitudes, with a no nonsense approach, good advice, awareness of essential contacts to make life easier for patients, interested in you as a person. I totally trust them which I can honestly say is a first for me. Reception staff are not "rottweilers", but kind life skilled folk, no battles here!! The nursing staff are excellent; phlebotomists are well updated, and enthusiastic. Everywhere I go, I meet people who praise Greystoke to the skies. Well done lovely people you should be very proud of what you achieve every day. Many thanks.
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	Tommy’s Field – BBC News, 22nd August 2017
JW rang Town Council Monday PM.  Advised television reporting was poor and there is no intention of evicting allotment tenants, if anything, they wish to increase the allotment land.  Noted only lease mentioned in TV report, no mention of roundabout.  Apparently sales have been poor on the St Georges site due to poor access putting potential buyers off.  GP to contact site manager of development and discuss roundabout situation.

	GP
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	Any Other Business
1. The ongoing IT issues with the check in process – GP.  New check in screen has been made to order and has recently been delivered.  Awaiting IT Department to install software.
2. Newsletter. Let patients know that the practice is an apprenticeship training organisation. Re our discussion about staff training – GP.  JD advised Greystoke support apprenticeship scheme and have trained and employed 5 apprentices in recent years.
3. I would like to give my interpretation of my own experiences of follow ups in relation to the information passed back from the hospital examinations and how they respond to the surgery – GP.  Meeting to be arranged with JD.
4. Cyber Attack – is Wi-Fi switched back on?  Yes - Name:  necspublic Code: 123456789.  New poster printed.
5. TW raised concerns re receptionist’s attitude etc.  Patients are encouraged to contact Practice Manager, Jenni Dollman, directly, with any concerns or feedback.  All correspondence is confidential and used ultimately to improve our service.


	JD

JD

GP JD

JD

TW JD

	7
	Date and Time of the next meeting: 6.30 pm, Monday 6th November 2017 at the surgery.
Apologies:  
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	List of 2017-2018 PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

8th January 2018

5th March 2018


	


